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BALBARDIE PRIMARY & BATHGATE WEST NURSERY SCHOOL

Parent Council Meeting Thursday 29th January 2015

Minutes of Meeting

Present: Margaret Hendry, Lynne Bell, Davie Arnott, Paula Diment, Greg Welsh, Elizabeth White, Lesley Henderson, Carol McNicol, Neil Quinn, Janice Earl-Summers, Marion McCallum, Alison Currie, Dorte Davidson,  Lauren Kirk Head girl and Liam Brown Head boy, Andrew Bell, House Captain 
Apologies: Karen Smillie, Karen Bonnar, Gina Freeman, Jim Walker, Gillian Greenwell, Steph Cameron, Liz Notman, John McGinty, Audrey Templeton, Tracy Ross, Nicola McFarlane, Leigh Maybury, Martin Berginis, Laura Macintyre, Lesley Henderson
· Welcome and Apologies

· Draft minutes 6th November 2014 were approved.

· Action Point – PC Arnott has had year 3 of involvement with the traffic situation around the school. A petition had been organised before summer last year and many signatures were obtained.  There has been an incident in Athol Terrace, a resident very unhappy with parking situation, taking photos, parents parking and blocking road, also parking on pavement with children standing there.  There are 3 buses using the road at the end of the school day increasing congestion. Wednesday 4th February council visit to look at the situation at front and back of school.  A resident is keen to work with school to try and resolve the dangerous situation.  The new walkway may impact on car parking.  Hopefully the residents will have a greater sway with the council.  Now that building work has been completed the traffic situation now needs to be addressed quickly.  Residents want a one way system during peek times. Letter from JRSO going out on Friday.
· Meet the teacher in P3/2 took place.

· Focus group – on HT report

· BBB1 – views on school uniform.  Photos of children with various uniform options. Hands up survey results - shirt and tie, gold/white polo shirt, grey/black skirt/ trousers. P7 different tie and black sweatshirt, shirt and tie on special occasions.
Thank you to the pupils for their presentation.  Results will go out to parents for their consideration.  

· Training for appointment of HT/DHT – Karen Bonnar attended in December, Carol, Gina and Steph in March.

· Headteacher report – distributed to all present (attach to draft minute)

· Harry Cartmill joined the meeting.

· Alison, Janice and Lynne agreed to participate in the reporting group meet Friday 20th February 2 pm.
· List of priorities handed out – surprising results from the children.
· Pathway at side boundary wall – from back playground to the front fence line completed and gate on today, reconstruction of playground increased size of ARB playground, and additional access for their taxis.  Work to be completed by next Friday.  Roads dept will take this into consideration 

· Fund raising committee – Valentine disco 11th February – 6 pm – 8.15 pm 
· Float update – working on final design – all welcome parents with children.  Build work at farm late March.  All children to produce a snow flake, A4 portraits, 3D snowflakes from 6/7.  Suggested that Lead characters names drawn from the hat and not necessarily from float building team. PC Approved.
· Author, Matthew Fitt visited today to P4, P5 and ARB classes.

AOCB
· Scottish Parliament Culture Committee – parent survey – online survey – send a Groupcall to all parents and on March newsletter.
· Before holidays – pavements outside school are West Lothian Council responsibility for gritting and clearing – school responsibility one safe route from gate to door.

·  Harry -Thank you for Burns supper on Monday

· Changing facilities –can P4 be included in using these rooms and not the class – Greg will monitor this and look at the impact on the timetable

· Church offering/service – food bank was suggested agree at AGM for Harvest, Christmas, Easter and summer.  Action point for Easter and Summer offering at next meeting

· Parent Council agreed to be involved in petition for support for the parking problem – Davie will email out. 

